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Newsletter of the First Presbyterian Church                                                510 W. Ottawa St., Lansing, MI  48933 
(517) 482-0668              Office hours:  8:00 a.m.-Noon, 1:00 – 4:00 p.m. 

On Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/LansingFirstPresbyterian   Our website:  http://lansingfirstpres.com  

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES IN SEPTEMBER! 
 

 TAILGATE SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 10 
  

The Deacons will host the annual Fall Tailgate picnic following 

worship on Sunday September 10. This is the fall season kick-off, 

and the chance for each committee and organization in the church 

to share their programs and needs with the larger church family.  

 

The event will be held in the parking lot outside the chapel, with burgers and hot dogs provided 

by the Deacons and other picnic food items provided by the various committees. The Deacons 

will set up tables for each organization to use for displays and materials. Please contact Bill 

Collins to reserve display tables. (517-230-2506 or bill@pipercollins.com) 

 

Enjoy the picnic and see what your church has to offer, and maybe how you can help. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The First Epistle  
      Worship, Serve, Grow  

September 2017 

 

New Member Class ð Sunday, September 24 
If you are considering becoming a member of First Presbyterian Church, this 

class is for you. Join with others and bring your questions and enthusiasm to 

the couch area at the back of Molly Grove Chapel following worship. There, 

Session members and Deacons will share the exciting possibilities for you to 

serve and grow in your faith.                           

 

https://www.facebook.com/LansingFirstPresbyterian
http://lansingfirstpres.com/
mailto:bill@pipercollins.com
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SAVE THE DATE  ̧October edition  
 

 

October 1  

 

 Potluck Dinner  after worship  

 

 

 

MISSION FAIR  
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 15  
      (change of date)  

 

 

_____________________________________________ 
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WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 18 

Plan on being here on October 18 for the Fall Salad Luncheon!  As 

always, workers are needed for Tuesday, October 17 in the morning, 

as well as on Wednesday.  Also, please be prepared to assist by 

providing salads and cookies  for this wonderful ALL-CHURCH 

EVENT! 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION  

  CHILD CARE UPDATE  

Sunday morning child care is provided from 9:45 ï 12:30 for infants 

through pre-school age by our experienced and trained staff, Abigail 

Grill and Heather Pollok.  Children ages 4 years and older are invited 

to attend Children and Worship and Sunday School (see separate 

articles).  
 

YOUNG CHILDREN AND WORSHIP BEGINS 

          SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 10       
Children and Worship was created to make a special place where 
children can come to encounter God, to be still with God and to 
listen to God. It is a place where children come to nurture their 
spiritual life.   
 
It takes place in our Worship Center on the lower level from after the Passing of the Peace in 
worship until 11:10.  Children 4 years old through 4th grade encounter a story from the Bible 
every week, told just for them.  They hear the story, have a chance to think and wonder about it, 
and then they respond to these musings, through art, storytelling, and more. 
 
The Youth Education Committee is very excited to have the Children and Worship program here 
at First Church.  You can be a part of the excitement!  Contact anyone on the Children and 
Worship Team (Julie Keller, Joel Layne, Brian Jackson, Pat Eenigenburg or Kathy Banghart) to 
find out how! 

 

2017 ï 2018  SUNDAY MORNING EDUCATION SCHEDULE  

 

 Children 4 years ï 4
th
 grade   Children and Worship  10:10 ï 11:10 a.m. 

 (Lower level, Education wing)  Sunday School class  11:10 ï 11:40 a.m. 

 (Choir room, 2
nd

 floor, Chapel)  Music    11:40 ï Noon 

 

 ñMiddlersò 6
th
 ï 8

th
 grades   Class    After worship until noon 

 (Lower level, youth room, east end of hallway)  

 

 Youth 9
th
  ï 12

th
 grades    Discussion       After worship until noon 

 (Meditation room, main floor, chapel entrance) 

  

 Adult Education    Class    11:20 ï 12:30 p.m. 

 (Meeting room, lower level beneath the Chapel) 

   

 Parents Parallel    Discussion   After worship ï noon 

 (Parlor, main level, adjacent to the library) 

¶ The younger children will come to the parlor at noon to meet their parents. 
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EDUCATION FOR ALL AGES 
resumes after worship, SEPT. 17 

 

Ne w Bible St udy Beginning  

 

October 8 ï after worship, in the Library  

A new Bible study will begin immediately following worship on Oct. 8.  This class 
will run for 6 weeks, at which time we will evaluate whether to continue for another 
segment.  Ceci Anderson is planning to lead this class in the library.  Topics such as 
How the Bible is put together, Old and New Testament, and Questions of Faith will 
be explored.  Please mark your calendars and plan to visit. 

 

 

 ADULT FORUM  
TOPICS FOR SEPTEMBER 2017 

All are welcome! 
Join us after worship in the Adult Ed Room (downstairs) 11:20-12:20  

(Childcare is available through this time.) 
 

September 10 

Tailgate Sunday (see article elsewhere) 

September 17 

Have you ever wondered what would happen if you suddenly faced a financial crisis and suddenly 

could not afford housing, utilities, food, or medication?  Enter:  Darla Jackson, Meridian Township 

Problem Solver (and FPC member)! 

Although many think of Meridian Township as an affluent community, according to data from the U.S. Census, 

12% of township residents, or about 5,000 individuals, have incomes below poverty level.  Darla Jackson, 

Meridian Township Human Services Specialist, has worked in the human services field for over 10 years and 

helps clients navigate the local safety net of services, facilitates the delivery of over 500 food baskets to 

households in need annually, and provides access to many other services to help residents achieve greater 

financial stability.  Come learn more about her work in the community, and bring any ideas and questions you 

have about human services in any community . 
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Adult Education continuedé 

September 24 
 

Children and Worship Demonstration and Tour 
with Brian Jackson 

 

What do our young children experience when they leave the sanctuary at 10:10 a.m.? 
 

This is an opportunity for the entire congregation to experience ñChildren and 
Worship.ò  Please come and learn more about the Montessori teaching method, and how it presents the 

Bible in a joyful way so that children hear the stories presented at their developmental level.    

 
By learning more about Children and Worship, we hope that you will be better informed if someone 

asks about this part of our churchôs youth education program, or about volunteering. 
 

October 1 

World Communion Day Potluck 

No Adult Forum   

October 8 

Yoga ï with Chris Venetis 

These days more and more people are showing an interest in Yoga. Seems everywhere you find fitness these 

days you find some kind of Yoga instruction. 

However, the true practice of Yoga is so much more than ñtrend fitness." Yoga, when learned fully and 

properly, teaches us how to find balance not just on our yoga mat, but in our lives as well. Yoga teaches us 

more than just the physicality of being flexible, but more importantly, how to be flexible in all our dealings. 

In this Adult forum I will discuss the deeper principles of Yoga. Through this discussion you will see how this 

ancient practice reinforces all of our deeply held Christian beliefs. I hope you can make it. Namaste. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Coffee Hour Coming in Se ptember ! 
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× ×   CONGREGATIONAL LIFE/ COMMUNITY OUTREACH NEWS       ×   × 
Sallie Campbell, Director 

CONGREGATIONAL LIFE 

Notice:  Parents of youth 6 th ɀ 12th grades -  please come to a meeting 
after worship  SEPT. 17 in Litten Hall  to discuss the upcoming year! 

 
Our youth are planning to host the Urban Plunge  this year here at First Presbyterian .  This 
means about 100 youth from around the presbytery (and their adult leaders) will arrive on 
Friday, Nov 3, spend the night in the church, spend all day Saturday in service projects across the 
area, have dinner at the church, then go to the YMCA to clean up and enjoy some recreation.  They 
will sleep at the church on Saturday night spend Saturday night and pack up Sunday morning to 
leave after worship.  Sound like fun?!  It will be, especially with our youth doing the planning.  
The theme they have decided to work with comes from Romans 13:10.  With recent events that 
seem to stem from hate, they thought “Love doesn’t do anything wrong to a neighbor; therefore, 
love is what fulfills the Law” would be an appropriate focus for the weekend.  We are looking for 
organizations that can accommodate about 8 -10 youth for service work on Saturday 
morning or afternoon (or all day), so please make suggestions .  We are hoping to recruit 
some volunteers to help with planning, supervision, food and fun.  If you think you might have 
some time that weekend, or before for planning, please be in touch with Sallie in the church 
office.  Thanks ahead of time! 
 
 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH                          

As you know, First Pres hosts the Global Institute of Lansing  
(refugee high school completion program) and they have been 
with us for almost 6 years!  There have been many success 
stories related to the people who have attended there as well 
as other refugee families in the area.  Have you ever wondered 
about any of the details that these families have faced?  Here is 
an opportunity to hear and learn more about these folks and their history.    September 14  - 19, 
First Pres w ill be hosting  (in the chapel area  ) an ART SHOW ÃÁÌÌÅÄ Ȱȱ2ÅÆÕÇÅ ,ÁÎÓÉÎÇ:  
Stories of Resettlement in Mid -MichiganȢȱ  The Refugee Development Center, Samaritas, Global 
Institute of Lansing and St. Vincent Catholic Charities, four different organizations that work with 
refugees in Lansing, have teamed up with 24 local storytellers and photographers  to create 
an exhibit highlighting the lives of 12 refugee families living in Mid -Michigan . The exhibit 
premiered at the State Capitol on June 13, and is travelling all around the state, sharing the 
stories of these folks with any organization that would like to participate.  As an added bonus, a 
hard cover book is being published including the art from this show as well as the complete 
stories of the families featured.  The book is being given to the Global Institute to sell as a 
fundraiser and will be available during this show.  All proceeds will contribute to the work of 
the Institute in our building .  Please contact Sallie Campbell for more information. 
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FPC MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

 
Do you enjoy singing?  Consider joining the chancel choir!   Rehearsals are on 
Thursday evenings from 7:00 – 9:00 p.m. in the choir room (looking over Molly Grove Chapel). 
Talk to a choir member or Megan if you have any questions. We always love to welcome singers 
into our music family! 
 

Do you enjoy making music, but singing is not your thing?  Consider joining 

the Bells of First.  Under the director of Sheila Conrad, the Bells of First rehearse on Monday 
evenings from 6:45 – 8:00 p.m. (also in the choir room) and offer their gift of song monthly 
during worship. 
 

  
 
 

 

L@MRHMF BGHKCQDM½R

CHOIR    

The Lansing Children’s Choir is 
accepting registrations for new and 
returning singers!  Rehearsals are on 
Wednesdays in Molly Grove Chapel.   
 

Our FIRST rehearsal is on Wednesday, September 13. 

¶ Lansing Trebles (ages 8 - 13, unchanged voices)   4:15 - 5:15 p.m. 

¶ Lansing Youth Chorale (ages 13 - 18, changed voices) 5:30 - 6:45 p.m. 

 
Register your child today!  www.lansingchildrenschoir.com.  “Like” us on Facebook! 
See Megan Higle or Ben English with any questions. 

 

http://www.lansingchildrenschoir.com/
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MUSIC NOTES 
I choose love. 
 

 
 
I’ve started writing this at least three times now. The timbre of our country continues to weigh heavily on my mind. 
I keep singing “I Choose Love” in my head…this song was composed by Mark A. Miller as a response to the shooting 
deaths that occurred at Emmanuel AME Church in Charleston, North Carolina in 2015.  
  

In the midst of pain, I choose love. In the midst of pain, I choose love. 
 In the midst of pain, sorrow falling down like rain, I await the sun again, I choose love. 
 I choose love. 
 
 In the midst of war, I choose peace. In the midst of war, I choose peace. 

In the midst of war, hate and anger keeping score, I will seek the good once more, I choose peace. 
 I choose peace. 
 
 When my world falls down, I will rise. When my world falls down, I will rise. 

7ÈÅÎ ÍÙ ×ÏÒÌÄ ÆÁÌÌÓ ÄÏ×Îȟ ÅØÐÌÁÎÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÂÅ ÆÏÕÎÄȟ ) ×ÉÌÌ ÃÌÉÍÂ ÔÏ ÈÏÌÙ ÇÒÏÕÎÄȟ ) ×ÉÌÌ ÒÉÓÅȢ 
 I will ri se. 
 
 In the midst of pain, I choose love. In the midst of pain, I choose love. 
 In the midst of pain, sorrow falling down like rain, I await the sun again, I choose love. 
 I choose love. 
 
(Watch a YouTube clip of First UMC Church in Richardson Texas, with Mark A Miller on piano:   
https://youtu.be/NV66R9wE1gg ) 
 
Then, as I was cleaning up some of the piles of music in my home office, I came across notes that I had written 
down in June when the choir was singing for worship for the last time of the 2016/17 season.  I had forgotten them 
on my piano at home so I had to wing it when I stood at the lectern on that Sunday morning. One thing struck me 
about what I wrote: 

 
They [the choir] pray for each other. They rejoice in good news and offer support and comfort during tough 
times. They attend each other’s concerts and special events. They worry about those who are not in 
attendance, they welcome new singers with open arms, they never guilt or shame each other. They treat all 
with respect. 

 
This choir, your choir, God’s choir, always chooses love. 
 
Some of the hymns we will sing during the month of September: 

Will You Let Me Be Your Servant (STF 2222); Love Divine, All Loves Excelling (PH 376); Forgive Our Sins as 
We Forgive (PH 347); Crashing Waters at Creation (STF 2247); Morning Has Broken (PH 469 

 
Some of the choral anthems presented during the month of September: 

“Down to the River to Pray” (arr. Marc Hafso) “Built On A Rock” (Jay Althouse); “Bless the Lord, O My Soul” 
(Mikail Ippolitof-Ivanof); “Praise to the Lord, The Almighty” (arr. Hall Hopson); “I Choose Love” (Mark A 
Miller) 

 
The music staff continually prays that the music you experience during our worship services comforts and uplifts, 
challenges and inspires, allows you to “pray twice”. 
 
Megan 

https://youtu.be/NV66R9wE1gg
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The Church Kitchen     

The Kitchen Task Force has been working on a notebook that explains how to secure, use , 

and clean up the kitchen and Litten Hall. The notebook is now complete . It is in a labeled, 

green binder  (Policies and Procedures for Kitchen Use)  in the cupboard  to the right of the 

phone . It is meant to be read by any church member or outside group wishing to use the 

kitchen and/or Litten Hall before scheduling an event. It includes directions on the use of all 

the equipment in the kitchen , including the new dish washing sinks. Please review the 

information in this notebook even if you just volunteer to work at a church event. It is the 

hope of the Task Force that this will clear up any confusion about workin g in or using the 

kitchen.  

 

RECYCLING SIDE NOTE:  The blue bins used for recy cling metal and plastic that 

have been  kept under the Food Prep Sink and the Dish Washing Sink will be removed this 

month. They are attracting unwanted guests!  WE ARE STILL RECYCLING!  When you have 

emptied cans and plastic bottles or jars , please put them in a plast ic garbage bag and place 

them in the recycling bin  (which is in the garage storage area next  to the playground ) as 

you leave . (The bin (brown with yellow lid)  is just inside the door facing the playground  .) 

You will find small  plastic bags in a drawer in the island. Please -  still flatten the cans and 

remove the labels from them , and  rinse out all bottles and cans before recycling them . 

Thank you!  

 

 
 

The Labels for Education program sponsored by Campbell is coming to a close. 

The deadline to submit and postmark UPCs is the end of the year, so please bring 

any Labels for Education labels you have saved to the bin in the Hall of 

Christian Pioneers by Sunday, November 19.  Thank you for your support! 
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THE MOBILE FARMERS MARKET 
IS HERE!  

You may have noticed a new bus in the parking 

lot recently; and now it has several signs and 

new information on it.  NorthWest Initiative is 

kicking off a new program designed to get 

fresh fruits and vegetables into the hands of 

local people who struggle with getting to a 

large market/grocery store .  The new Mobile Farmers Market will travel around the City, 

parking at different locations, scheduled on different days, to sell fresh produce .   

Volunteers are needed to make this project a success!   There are staff 

people to operate the program, but help is needed for such things as tallying total sales and helping 

folks make decisions about what to buy and what they can use their Bridge cards to 

purchase.  Currently the Mobile Farmers Market is going out on Fridays to Hawk Island 

Park.  Starting next week, they'll be traveling all around our neighborhoods!!  If you would like 

more information and/or to get involved, please contact Liz Akerly at NWI (517) 989-2894 or 

Sallie Campbell in the church office. 

 

 
HURRICANE HARVEY RELIEF ï 

PRESBYTERIAN DISASTER ASSISTANCE  

 
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) is in touch with presbyteries affected areas of Texas to offer assistance. We 
are standing by with resources and National Response Team members ready to deploy upon invitation and when it 
is safe to do so.  
 
For those who wish to support PDA's emergency response and recovery efforts, gifts can be designated to 

DR000169 -Harvey . We need your help. Please give generously.  
 
If you prefer to mail a check, you may send it to:   Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.)  

PO Box 643700     
Pittsburgh, PA, 15264-3700  
 

You may also call us Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. (EST), at 1-800-872-3283 and donate by phone. For 
updates, please go to pda.pcusa.org. 
 
Please join us in praying for courage for those who are suffering; wisdom and diligence among agencies and 
individuals assessing damage and directing relief efforts; and for generosity to flow as powerfully as rivers and 
streams, as we respond to the deep human needs left in the wake of the storm.  

Rev. Dr. Laurie Ann Kraus  
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance  

 

http://info.pcusa.org/t/i-l-ojtihil-iitdhjtdk-d/
http://info.pcusa.org/t/i-l-ojtihil-iitdhjtdk-h/
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Dear First Presbyterian Church, 

 

As a result of your consistent and ongoing support, Macheo US is expanding its financial help to 

different impact areas of Macheo Kenya. Along with feeding 30 malnourished children daily in the 

Kiandutu slums, sponsoring 13 children through Macheo, we are investing in parentsô economic 

empowerment. This sets the family on a direct path towards poverty eradication and inclusive 

economic growth. By turning parents into micro-retailers, Macheo enables them to afford to keep and 

provide for their children. 

  

We target disadvantaged families to prevent crises that can, in the worst case scenario, lead to child 

abandonment. The programs offered enable parents to better care for their children through: 

¶ skills training 

¶ small business and micro enterprise initiatives 

¶ community development programs on child protection. 

Family empowerment is a creative and sustainable way of economically empowering parents, 
enabling them to properly feed their children, and afford the minimal cost to send and keep their 
children in school. Parents can contribute to and benefit from the growth process in ways that 
recognize the value of their contributions, respect their dignity and make it possible to negotiate a 
fairer distribution of the benefits of growth.  
  
As always, we are most grateful for all the support you give us and are happy for the help we can give 
the needy children and families in Kenya.  
 
For the Macheo US team,  
 
Anne Thompson. 
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Chocolate Bars  

 

80g organic dark chocolate and organic milk chocolate bars combine famous Swiss 
standards in chocolate making with fairly traded ingredients from small farmer co-ops.   
 

 

Equal Exchange organic chocolate bars are made with pure ingredients by small farmers in Central 
and South America. From milk chocolate to dark chocolate, thereôs something for everyone. 

 

¶ Organic Extreme Dark Chocolate (88% Cacao) 
 

¶ Organic Panama Extra Dark Chocolate (80% Cacao) 
 

¶ Organic Very Dark Chocolate (71 % Cacao) 
 

¶ Organic Dark Chocolate Mint Crunch (67% Cacao) 
 

¶ Organic Ecuador Dark Chocolate (65% Cacao) 
 

¶ Organic Dark Chocolate Orange (65% Cacao) 
 

¶ Organic Dark Chocolate Lemon Ginger with Black Pepper (55% Cacao) 
 

¶ Organic Dark Chocolate Caramel Crunch with Sea Salt (55% Cacao) 
 

¶ Organic Dark Chocolate Almond (55% Cacao) 
 

¶ Organic Milk Chocolate (43% Cacao) 
 

¶ Organic Milk Chocolate Caramel Crunch with Sea Salt (43% Cacao) 
 

Chocolate bars are sold at the Fair Trade table in Litten Hall on 
Sundays after worship. 

 

 
    

http://shop.equalexchange.coop/chocolate/chocolate-bars/organic-extra-dark-chocolate-panama.html
http://shop.equalexchange.coop/chocolate/chocolate-bars.html
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Book Group  
If you like to read and discuss good books, consider meeting with us in the church parlor. 

Tuesday, September 5   7:00 p.m. 
 

 The Last of the Wine by Mary Renault 
 
In The Last of the Wine, two young Athenians, Alexias and Lysis, compete in the palaestra, 
journey to the Olympic games, fight in the wars against Sparta, and study under Socrates. 
As their relationship develops, Renault expertly conveys Greek culture, showing the 
impact of this supreme philosopher whose influence spans epochs.  Published in 1956, 
The Last of the Wine proved that American readers and critics would accept a serious gay 
love story.  Discussion led by Bill Marx. 
 
 

 

Tuesday, October 3   7:00 p.m. 
 

A Man Called Ove by Fredrik Backman  
 
Ove is a curmudgeon.  People call him “the bitter neighbor from hell.” But must Ove 
be bitter just because he doesn’t walk around with a smile plastered to his face all the 
time?  Behind the cranky exterior there is a story and a sadness.  So when one 
November morning a chatty young couple with two chatty young daughters move in 
next door and accidentally flatten Ove’s mailbox, it is the lead-in to a comical and 
heartwarming tale.  A feel-good story in the spirit of The Unlikely Pilgrimage of Harold 
Fry, Fredrik Backman’s novel about the angry old man next door is a thoughtful 
exploration of the profound impact one life has on countless others.   Discussion led 
by Carol Johnson. 

 
 

LITTLE FREE LIBRARY 

NEWS  

We are happy to report that every week we 
continue to see books leave our Little Free Library 
(LFL) - especially children's books. We do not 
expect to have a Book Sale this fall, but would 

appreciate donations of new or very gently 
used children's books to keep up our 
supply . Please place them in the wicker basket 
on the floor in the library. THANK YOU, Your 
Library Committee.         

 

Check out the Little Free Library on Pine Street.   NO LIBRARY CARD!  NO BOOK FEES!  
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linK NEWS 
 

Eastside LINK  will meet on Saturday, September 16 at 9:30 a.m.  at the Grand 

Traverse Pie Co.  in the Brookfield Plaza, East Lansing . We have the back room as usual. 

This is not a football Saturday! Bring with you a story or two of your summer vacations or special 

visitors (maybe even a picture or two). We will also discuss possibilities for the rest of the year. 

See you then! 

DeWitt -Northeast Lansing LINK  will meet at the Bob Evans on old US-27  at 9:00 a.m. 

on Saturday, September 16 for breakfast and a planning meeting.  Please bring a photo or 

two from a summer event you attended for our bulletin board in Litten Hall. 

 

Grand Ledge/West Delta LINK  will be holding its monthly LINK breakfast at Dimitri's 

Restaurant, on Saginaw Hwy. in Delta Township, the second Saturday in September, September 9 

at 9:00 a.m.   
 

SOUTH DELTA LINK will meet for breakfast on Saturday, September 16  at 9:00 a.m. at 

$ÉÍÉÔÒÉȭÓ. 

North Delta/ North Lansing LINK  will meet at 9:00 a.m.  at Spudôs Family 
Restaurant  on Waverly on September 16.  

HOME LINKsters will welcome Fall at our monthly breakfast Saturday, September 
16 at Delhi Cafe @ 9:00 a.m. 
 
For the fall kickoff, SOUTH LANSING LINK will meet at Los Amigos at 107 E. Allegan St, 

Downtown Lansing, about 12:15 pm , or as Children and Adult Education wrap up, 

on Sunday, September ___. For more info, call Brian Jackson at 517-214-7513 or email 

brianpdjackson@gmail.com 

 

 

Thursday, September 14, 2017 ɀ 1:00 p.m. 

On Thursday, September 14, TLC will meet at #ÁÒÒÁÂÂÁȭÓ )ÔÁÌÉÁÎ 'ÒÉÌÌ ÁÔ ρȡππ ÐȢÍȢ  It is located 

at 6540 W. Saginaw (in front of Kohl’s Department Store).  You can call Nan Carter (327-8585) or 

Sharon Carr (321-0358) for reservations or information.  This is a special time of fellowship for 

women in the church.  We have a good time and enjoy great food.  Come join us! 

mailto:brianpdjackson@gmail.com
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FPC Men's Group     

 

A Fall Gathering will happen late September/ early October, exact date to be determined.  Information  
will go out via email.  Men of all age groups are welcome to participate.   Contact Brian for more 
information!  (b.koon@comcast.net, 886-9801) 

 
 
 

THE CELEBRATION CLUB OF FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH  
 

The Birthday and Anniver sary Club  is a way of celebrating  any special event or time in your 

life that you would like to remember by making a contribution to the Celebration Club.  The 

donation you give will be used to  help build up our Endowment Fund.   

 

Donors in 2017:  Carole Or th, Todd Hendy, Erika Hendy, Abigail Hendy, Madison Hendy, 

Bessie Roper,  Pat Affholter, Jim & Emma Lou Knight , Shirley Cummings , Laura Wilkinson , Deb 

Donaldson , Mary Lou and Chuck Gebhardt  

 

Total received through  Aug. 13 , 2017:   $942.00  

Total received 2007 ð Aug. 13 , 2017:  $30,260.71   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Beyond Boomers Luncheon  will be held on 

Wednesday, September 6 at Noon in the church 

parlor. Enjoy a meal of delicious soup, salads, 

rolls and dessert with your church family. This 

meal is lovingly prepared for YOU! Please join 

us this month . 

 

mailto:b.koon@comcast.net
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THE CRACKED POT CLAY STUDIO TOUR ɀ Kathe Smith 

If you enjoy handmade pottery, you will be interested in The Cracked Pot clay 
studio tour happening this month. This event takes place on Saturday, 
September 23 from 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. and Sunday, September 24 from 
12:00 noon until 5:00 .pm.  
 
12 potters will open their studios for tours, demos and sales but they are sharing 
their space with a total of 41 other potters! The studios are in Bath, East 
Lansing, Haslett, Williamston and Mason. Kathe Smith is one of the potters 
included in this event. There are flyers with a map and studio addresses in the 
church office or Kathe can provide you with a flyer. This is the first tour of this 
kind. The potters hope people will come out and learn more about this art form. 
 

 

. 
 
 
2017 FLOWER CALENDAR     

 
Signing up to provide the flowers for worship on any given Sunday is a wonderful way to 
enhance our worship service, and to remember/ celebrate/ honor special events and the 
people we love.  It’s easy!  Just put your name on the date of your choice on the Flower 
Calendar located in the hallway next to the parlor door, and send/ give a check to the 
church office for the $50 cost.  (Please put “flowers” on the memo line of your check.)   
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DEACON NOTES 

 

 

 

We hope to see you all at the FPC tailgate, Sunday, September 10  

after worship , in the parking lot  (weather permitting ).   Deacons will provide the 

hotdogs and hamburgers along with a potluck by oth er committees. Please 

come , enjoy  food  and  fellowship , and see whatõs going on in and around the 

church. Many committees and groups will  be represented and have tables.  

Youõll have an opportunity to talk to them, ask questions, become familiar with  

what theyõre doing and what theyõre planning .  See how you can help out!  

   

Our first order of business after our July break was approving 125 holiday 

baskets for each holiday, Thanksgiving, Christmas , and for the second year, 

Easter.  Look for the Turkey bulletin board sometime in e arly October for ways to 

help.  Thank you in advance.   

 

*A reminder from Member Care - we have an Angel Team willing to help with 

most any need.  Let us know how we can help!  Examples:  rides, meals, or a 

visit.  Just contact Meg Rumfield or the church office . 
. 

 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

9/01  Nasim Namy     9/12  Peggy Whitman   
9/02  Marilyn Rye     9/12  Rod Conrad 
9/03  Jean Hopkins     9/12  Josef Snyder  
9/03  Nancy Duncan    9/14  Russ Jenks  
9/03  Don Heck     9/14  Barb Edema 
9/03  Archer Sirmeyer    9/15  Connie Heck    
9/04  Verina Thornton    9/17  Tessa Bockes  
9/05  John Metzger     9/18  Stan Jenkins 
9/05  Dan Hengstebeck    9/21  Rio Hughes    
9/05  Jack Drew     9/22  Julia Wenglarski  
9/06  Bryse Friess     9/23  Jacob Fawaz   
9/06  Talia Makhoul    9/24  Elijah Layne    
9/07  Sophia Mackoul    9/24  Atticus Sirmeyer 
9/08  Sharon Johnson    9/27  Judy Hartgerink   
9/10  Bryon Bockes     9/28  Pam Taliaferro 
9/11  Bruce Poland    
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SEPTEMBER  WORSHIP SCHEDULE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR CHURCH FAMILY  

THESYMPATHY OF THE CONGREGATION is extended to: 

¶ the family of Phyllis Maner, longtime member of the congregation, who died on 
July 31, in Ludington.  No service was held, per her wishes. 

¶ Jim Coe and family, on the death of Pat, August 1.  The service was held at FPC 
on August 8, with Rev. Charles Herrick officiating. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to BESSIE ROPER on the birth of her granddaughter, Adalyn 

Estella Bonilla , on August 5!  Adalynnõs proud parents are Keowa (Roper) and 

Gilbert Bonilla.  

 September 3 September 10 September 17 September 24 

 
Liturgists 

   
Sam Smith                           

 
Alyse Collins 

 
Pam Davies 

 
Jim Hengstebeck 

 

Greeters:   Chapel 

 

Sharon & 

Larry Johnson 

 

Bill & Karen 

Rude 

 

Jim & Debbie 

Donaldson 

 

David & Gartha 

Angus 

      

     Chestnut Street 

 

Gary Schaub 

 

Judy Hartgerink 

 

Sharon Carr 

 

Pastor:  Rev. Stanley Jenkins    Church Administrator:  Tracy Weldon 
Parish Associate:  Rev. Charles Herrick  Custodian:  Steve Taylor 
Pastoral Care Assistant for Member Care:    Director of Music:  Megan Higle 

Christine DeYonke    Organist:  Sergei Kvitko 
Director of Congregational Life &    Director of Bell Choir:  Shelia Conrad 
Community Outreach:  Sallie Campbell  Sunday Morning Host:  
Director of Christian Education:                        Child Care Staff:  Abigail Grill and 

Kathleen Banghart     Heather Pollok 
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hǳǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘ CŀƳƛƭȅ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘΧ 
 
BELATED HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Buni Bailey, whose birthday on August 19 was 
inadvertently left off the August birthday list.  (Belated anniversary 
congratulations to Buni and Gary for their 1st wedding anniversary on August 
29 as well!) 
 
MANY HAPPY RETURNS  to Jean Hopkins  on  her 92 nd  

birthday on Sepember 3!  

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO WENDI MIDDLETON AND MARK GALIK, WHO WERE 
MARRIED SATURDAY, AUGUST 19! 
 

CONGRATULATIONS to JERRY AND BEVERLEY BOCKES on their 

59th wedding anniversary on September 6, and to ROGER AND LAURA 
WILKINSON on their 60th anniversary on September 8! 
 

Hospitalized: Barbara Kaye, Rod Conrad, Carol Parr, Verd Rumfield, Peg Whitman. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Please note: The church has an anti-spam program that occasionally diverts email into 

the internet abyss!  If you do not receive an acknowledgement from Kathy of your 

submitted article, please follow up -- it may not have been received! 

 

 

 

 
Snowbirds - please notify the office 

when you  will be going south!      
 

 

 

The October newsletter deadline is September 15.  Please 

send your articles to Kathy Banghart, kbanghart@lansingfirstpres.org.  

Thank you! 

 

 

mailto:kbanghart@lansingfirstpres.org


 20 

 
Friday, September 1 
6:00 p.m.           Yoga 
Saturday, September 2  
Sunday, September 3   
10:00 a.m.         Morning Worship /Communion/ 

Deacon offering received 
11:00 a.m.         Fellowship Hour – Litten Hall 
Monday, September 4  LABOR DAY  
  Holiday - Church office closed 
Tuesday, September 5  
9:30 a.m.          Staff Meeting – Library 
12:10 p.m.         Yoga  
4:00 p.m.-6        CROP Bag night- Litten Hall 
5:30 p.m.           Adult Ed Committee – Library 
6:00 p.m.-9        GIL Class  
6:30 p.m.           LanSingOut Rehearsal – Chapel 
6:30 p.m.           Bagpipers –Reception Room/Litten Hall 

7:00 p.m.           Book Group – Parlor 
Wednesday, September 6 
10:30 a.m.         Lectionary Bible Study – Library  
Noon                 Beyond Boomers luncheon 
2:30 p.m.           B&G Committee Meeting 
6:00 p.m.           Yoga 
6:30 p.m.           Mission – Library 
Thursday, September 7 
6:00 a.m.           Yoga 
8:30 a.m.-2        NWI Food Distribution - Litten Hall 
6:00 p.m.           DNA Meeting - Library 
6:15 p.m.           Baby Shower - Parlor 
6:00-.8:30 pm CROP Rally- Litten Hall 
7:00 p.m.           Chancel Choir Rehearsals resume 
Friday, September 8 
6:00 p.m.          Yoga 
Saturday, September 9 
7:00 p.m. Lansing Symphony concert 
Sunday, September 10 
8:30 a.m. Youth Education Committee  - Library 
10:00 a.m.         Morning Worship  
10:10 a.m.         Children and Worship resumes 
11:00 a.m.        Fellowship Hour – Litten Hall 

Homecoming Tailgate- parking lot 
Monday, September 11 
10:00 a.m.         Staff Meeting – Library 
3:30 p.m.           Personnel Committee Meeting 
6:45 p.m.           Bells of First rehearsal 
Tuesday, September 12 
12:10 p.m.         Yoga  
5:30 p.m.          Worship Committee-  Library 
6:00 p.m.-9        GIL Class  
6:30 p.m.           LanSingOut Rehearsal – Chapel 
6:30 p.m.          Bagpipers –Reception Room/Litten Hall 

 
Wednesday, September 13 
   Refugee art show Chapel 9/14 - 19 
10:30 a.m.        Lectionary Bible Study – Library  
4:00 p.m.-7 Lans. Childrens Choir resumes-Chapel 
6:00 p.m.           Yoga 
6:00 p.m.           Audit Committee Meeting 
6:30 p.m.-7:30  MI Pride Meeting - Library  
7:00 p.m.           Deacons Meeting – Reception room 
Thursday, September 14 
6:00 a.m.           Yoga 
10:00 a.m-3       NWI Bread Drop- Litten Hall 
1:00 p.m.           TLC – Carrabba’s 
7:00 p.m.           Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Friday, September 15 
6:00 p.m.           Yoga 
Saturday, September 16 
Sunday, September 17 
10:00 a.m.        Morning Worship  
10:10 a.m.         Children and Worship 
11:00 a.m.         Education for 4 yrs. thru 12th Grade 
                        Fellowship Hour – Litten Hall 

11:20 a.m. Adult Education – Reception Room 
11:30 p.m.        Finance Committee - Library 
3:00 p.m.           Lansing Symphony Concert 
Monday, September 18 
10:00 a.m.         Staff Meeting – Library 
5:30 p.m. Membership Committee meeting 
6:30 p.m.           LanSINGout Brd Meet’g-Reception Rm 
6:45 p.m.           Bells of First rehearsal 
Tuesday, September 19 
12:10 p.m.         Yoga 
6:00 p.m.-9        GIL Class  
6:00 p.m.          Mid MI Photo Club Offcr Mtg- Library 
6:30 p.m.          LanSingOut Rehearsal – Chapel 
6:30 p.m.          Bagpipers – Reception Room/Litten 
Hall 
Wednesday, September 20 
10:30 a.m.         Lectionary Bible Study – Library  
4:00 p.m.-7       Lans. Children’s Choir rehearsal- 
Chapel 
7:00 p.m.          Session Meeting – Reception room 
Thursday, September 21 
6:00 a.m.          Yoga 
8:30 a.m.-2       NWI Food Distribution - Litten Hall 
7:00 p.m.          Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Friday, September 22 
6:00 p.m.           Yoga 
Saturday, September 23 
10 a.m.-1 p.m. Lansing Children’s Choir Retreat 
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Sunday, September 24 
10:00 a.m.         Morning Worship /2 CM Offering             
10:10 a.m.        Children and Worship 
11:00 a.m.         Education for 4 yrs. thru 12th Grade 
                         Fellowship Hour – Litten Hall 
11:20 a.m.        Adult Education – Reception Room 
                         New Member Class – back of the Chapel 
3:30 p.m.           Advent House Meal? 
Monday, September 25 
10:00 a.m.         Staff Meeting – Library 
5:00 p.m.           NWI Cooking Class 
6:45 p.m.           Bells of First Rehearsal 
Tuesday, September 26 
12:10 p.m.         Yoga  
6:00 p.m.-9       GIL Class  
6:30 p.m.          LanSingOut Rehearsal – Chapel 
6:30 p.m.          Bagpipers – Reception Room/Litten Hall 
Wednesday, September 27 
10:30 a.m.        Lectionary Bible Study – Library  
4:00 p.m.-7        Lans. Children’s Choir rehearsal- Chapel 
12n-1                CROP meeting – Litten Hall 
6:00 p.m.           LAHR Board Meeting - Library 
6:00 p.m.           Yoga 
Thursday, September 28   
6:00 a.m.           Yoga 
10:00 a.m-3       NWI Bread Drop- LH 
7:00 p.m.          Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Friday, September 29   
6:00 p.m.           Yoga- choir room or outside 
 


